BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – OCTOBER 2008
The Buckden Surgery Patients Association will hold its Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 21st October starting at 7pm in the Surgery and the Committee would be so encouraged if patients could find the time to come and support us.   We are elected to represent all patients and to reflect your views on any concerns or any improvements you think could be made.  We really do listen and we do welcome feedback and wherever we can, react accordingly.   Recently we were asked if we could provide a taller chair with arms in the Waiting Room for less able bodied patients, we did so and it has proved so successful that we have ordered 2 more – all paid for from BSPA funds.  So do please come along and pass on your suggestions, this is the ideal time to do so. 
At this point it seems very appropriate to thank Shirley Wimbleton who so ably runs our book stall which generates most of our capital.  Shirley spends most Friday afternoons ensuring it remains well stocked and tidy and it is a great success story.   A big thank-you as well to all who so generously donate and buy the books.
Healthcare information evenings are an area that we are very keen to promote and we especially welcome suggestions for topics - do contact us and tell us your views.

An example of what we do in this area was held last month when we organized a very successful Carers Evening with presentations from four Speakers.  They were all most informative and came with a huge number of booklets and leaflets to take away.  There was plenty of time for informal chats with the Speakers and also an important chance for Carers to meet each other and exchange views.  It was well attended, the atmosphere was very relaxed and it proved to be a very enjoyable evening.
The increasing complexity of Healthcare delivery is making ever greater demands on our Surgery Staff.  To ensure they are properly trained and updated and encouraged by the Cambridgeshire Primary Care Trust [PCT], a series of monthly afternoon training sessions are being arranged.   These will be well publicized in advance but during those afternoons, telephone calls to the Surgery will be switched to the ‘Out of Hours’ emergency doctor Service [Hunts Doc].  If you are affected by this, please remember the ultimate aim is to improve delivery of care to patients.
PCT personnel are currently proving somewhat elusive.  It appears that email addresses are all changing in a re-branding exercise to remove the PCT bit!  Apparently patients “do not know what the PCT is or does” a statement I find somewhat baffling considering all the media coverage over the past few years.  You may be comforted by their assertion that it is not costing anything to do all of this, or perhaps you won’t, depending on your degree of cynicism!

Ruth Forshaw has done a superb job as our Car Coordinator over the last 8 years but has now decided she would like to retire.   We are extremely grateful for her invaluable contribution to the Surgery and we wonder if there is anyone out there willing to take over?   Please ring me on 811650 or Betty Millard on 810087 if you are interested and would like more details.
I’ll end this month with a final reminder that Saturday 11th October is ‘Flu Day’ at both Buckden and Little Paxton Surgeries between 8am and 2pm.  Appointments are in 15 minute blocks so do book early to get the time most convenient to you.   Please remember that if you are under 65 years old and have a long term lung, heart or kidney condition or if you are a Carer, you can obtain a Flu jab.  If you are in any doubt, please ask the Receptionist to check with the Doctors or Nurses.

Sue Paul
